 
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                              





United University Professions

2011 Chapter Elections Results

40810 – Brooklyn HSC Chapter

Results of the 2011 Chapter elections are listed below.  Elections are held every two years, and all UUP members are eligible to run for office and to vote.
Based on membership figures, the Brooklyn HSC Chapter is currently entitled to a maximum of 12 academic seats and 26 professional seats on its Governing Board.  Similarly, the Chapter currently can send a maximum of 12 academic delegates and 26 professional delegates to the UUP Delegate Assembly (DA), which meets three times each year.

Elected Board members and Delegates who cannot continue to serve for any reason will be replaced by Alternates who ran for those positions but did not receive enough votes to win.  Alternates will be designated in order of the number of votes they received in the election.  In addition, if elected Delegates notify UUP that they cannot attend a DA, alternate delegates will be asked - - in order of the number of votes they received - - to attend as substitutes.

Elections are conducted by the statewide UUP Elections and Credentials Committee, which meets in Albany.  Certified elections results are available for review in the UUP Chapter Office.

The term of office for each elected position is from June 1, 2011 through May 31, 2013.

Officer Positions








President and Delegate

Blackman-Stroud, Rowena J.

Vice President for Academics and Delegate

Anderson, Virginia M.

Vice President for Professionals and Delegate

Bond Jr., Edison

Secretary

Doherty, Mary C.

Treasurer

Houston, Frederick

Grievance Chair

Gerecht, Simon Abe

Part-Time Concerns  Representative

McTigue, Ellen

Academic Delegates to the DA

	Candidate
	Rank

	Anderson, Virigina
	01

	Vincent, Miriam
	02

	Mitchell, Judith E.
	03

	Doherty, Mary C.
	04

	Donat, Margaret
	05

	Solomonoff, David R.
	06

	Siegel, Daniel M.
	07

	Siegel, Annette R.
	08

	Gullett, John P.
	09

	Taylor, Gina A.
	10

	Lowenstein, Eve J.
	11

	Dweck, Monica
	12

	Alternate
	

	Flood, Russell
	13


Professional Delegates to the DA 

	Candidate
	Rank

	Lewis, Milton P.
	01

	McTigue, Ellen
	02

	Dunkley Jr., Gideon A.
	03

	Houston, Frederick
	04

	Rosser, Barbara D.
	05

	Leung, Betty
	06

	Belgrave-Calder, Donna
	07

	Agbontaen, Derick U.
	08

	Lorde, Donovan N.
	09

	Thomas, Yvonne A.
	10

	White, Paula S.
	11

	Hoglund, Mark W.
	12

	Hoyte, Cheryl P.
	13

	Harper, Sandra J.
	14

	Ekanayake, Nandika N.
	15

	Williams, Hazel B.
	16

	Thomas, Eric R.
	17

	Nath, Dilip
	18

	Norton, David
	19

	Patterson, Shirley M.
	20

	Baker, Natalie
	21

	Alternates
	

	Julien, Rosa C.
	22

	Gordon, Janelle W.
	23

	Spier, Sandra L.
	24

	Abrahams-Nichols, Redetha 
	25

	Taylor, Margaret A.
	26

	Flax, Henry S.
	27

	Hall-Bruitcher, Gloria
	28

	Hayes, James M.
	29

	Bembrey, Tameeka T.
	30

	Bacani, Renato R.
	31

	Melton, Angela S.
	32

	Salak, Kathleen A.
	33

	Dunn, Helen J.
	34

	Howard, Janice M.
	35

	Stennett, Norma J.
	36

	Dema, Bernice O.
	37

	Rock, Noel C.
	38

	Askew-Stevens, Ida J.
	39

	Lawrence, Deborah I.
	40

	Crandall, Josheila
	41

	Russell, Eric P.
	42

	Chin, Jimmy
	43

	Newberry, Janice P.
	44

	Marshall, Eudelle P.
	45

	Owens, Debra A.
	46


Academic Governing Board 
Members
	Candidate
	Rank

	Vincent, Miriam T.
	01

	Anderson, Virginia M.
	02

	Doherty, Mary C.
	03

	Solomonoff, David R.
	04

	Khartoon, Bibi F.
	05

	Banerji, Mary Ann
	06

	Siegel, Annette R.
	07

	Hong, Joon H.
	08

	Taylor, Gina A.
	09

	Stetz, Jessica E.
	10

	Lazzaro, Douglas R.
	11

	Holt, Roger P.
	12


Professional Governing Board 
Members
	Candidate
	Rank

	Blackman-Stroud, Rowena
	01

	Rosser, Barbara D.
	02

	McTigue, Ellen
	03

	Houston, Frederick
	04

	Lewis, Milton P.
	05

	Gerecht, Simon Abe
	06

	Dunkley Jr., Gideon A.
	07

	Lorde, Donovan N.
	08

	Leung, Betty
	09

	White, Paula S.
	10

	Agbontaen, Derick U.
	11

	Thomas, Yvonne A.
	12

	Nath, Dilip
	13

	Belgrave-Calder, Donna
	14

	Hoglund, Mark W.
	15

	Harper, Sandra J.
	16

	Hoyte, Cheryl P.
	17

	Thomas, Eric R.
	18

	Williams, Hazel B.
	19

	Ekanayake, Nandika N.
	20

	Patterson, Shirley M.
	21

	Alternates
	

	Norton, David
	22

	Chin, Jimmy
	23

	Julien, Rosa C.
	24

	Baker, Natalie
	25

	Burke, George G.
	26

	Gordon, Janelle W.
	27

	Abrahams-Nichols, Redetha
	28

	Melton, Angela S.
	29

	Bacani, Renato R.
	30

	Yang, Lianfu
	31

	Howard, Janice M.
	32

	Flax, Henry S.
	33

	Hayes, James M.
	34

	Rock, Noel C.
	35

	Bembrey, Tameeka T.
	36

	Stennett, Norma J.
	37

	Thomas, Glenn
	38

	Chia, Ming-Lung Kevin
	39

	Silcott, Margorie E.
	40

	Askew-Stevens, Ida J.
	41

	Spier, Sandra L.
	42

	Taylor, Margaret A.
	43

	Hall-Bruitcher, Gloria
	44

	Lawrence, Deborah I.
	45

	Crandall, Josheila
	46

	Alvarez, Jacqueline M.
	47

	Newberry, Janice P.
	48

	Owens, Debra A.
	49

	Marshall, Eudelle P.
	50
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I’m very pleased to see how many of our members have become more active and run for UUP chapter offices this year.  The results are in and I’d like to welcome our newly elected Governing Board members and delegates.  I look forward to working with all of you in the coming years.  





I’d also like to take this time to thank the outgoing 2009-2011 Governing Board members and delegates.  





Congratulations, PD Winners!





I’d like to congratulate all of our members who were awarded Professional Development Grants for their projects and activities in Round 4 of the program (July 2, 2010 – July 1, 2011).  Funding for the Professional Development Award Program was negotiated by UUP and is outlined in Article 42 of the 2007-2011 UUP/NYS Agreement.  Recipients of the awards are listed on the UUP bulletin boards across the campus.





Negotiations Update





The 2007-2011 Agreement between UUP and the State of New York expires on July 1, 2011. The Negotiations Team and the Negotiations Committee convened on April 29, 2011 in Albany to work on the development of UUP contract proposals. Previously, both groups met on January 18-20, 2011 to review and identify contract priorities based on member input.  The 














UUP CHAPTER MEETING





Agenda





Latest developments in the State budget crisis


Legislative Update


Contract Negotiations


Update on LICH Acquisition








DATE: Monday, May 9, 2011





TIME: 12 – 12:50 p.m.





PLACE:  Auditorium





Lunch will be provided from 


12:50 p.m. – 1:00 p.m.




















PRESIDENT’S CORNER


By Rowena Blackman-Stroud


























          


     











UUP Negotiations Team and the NYS Negotiations Team are expected to exchange proposals for negotiations over the next few weeks.





UUP Advocacy Continues





The New York State Budget is in place, but UUP’s advocacy activities in Albany are far from over.  Downstaters, together with other UUP activists, headed back to the Capitol on Thursday, April 28, 2011.  Their mission: To convince state lawmakers to include in the supplemental state budget funds that were cut to SUNY hospitals and state-operated campuses.  Advocates also pressed for the continuation of the millionaire’s tax that is currently set to expire at the end of the year.  The billions of dollars that the millionaire’s tax generates could be used to restore funds to SUNY.





Downstate Medical Center Chapter activists join mass rally organized by the NYS AFL-CIO 





In response to attacks on the rights of public employees in a number of states, the NYS AFL-CIO organized a “We Are One” rally in Times Square, on April 9, 2011.  Dozens of speakers excited the crowd and led them in chants such as “Workers United Can Never Be Defeated.” I would like to thank the Downstate activists who came out in large numbers to join the effort.





UUP Chapter at Downstate


    Office	Box	Phone


Rm. BSB 2-71P    96	Ext. 1519





Fax: 718/774-0800





Officers


President: Rowena Blackman-Stroud





Academic VP: Virginia Anderson


Professional VP: Edison Bond, Jr.


Secretary: Mary Doherty


Treasurer: Fred Houston


Grievance Chair: Simon Abe Gerecht


Part-time Concerns Rep: Ellen McTigue


Dept. Rep. Coordinator:


Rowena Blackman-Stroud





UUP/NYSUT Labor Relations Specialist 


Lisa Mouscardy Willis

















